
 
 
 
To: University Police 
  
From: Marty Williamson 
 
Date: December 7, 2012 
  
Subj: State Service Vehicle Use on Campus 
 Directive 12-5 
 
This was previously distributed by Sergeant Kinder on 9-26-11 as an UPD email. However, this is 
still active.  
 
Effective immediately, all state service vehicle use on the red brick road and the bike path as a 
thoroughfare is prohibited. If you notice a vehicle on the red brick road or bike path, and the cart or 
vehicle is using the roads strictly to cut through campus (not working on or near the road), then 
document the date, time, cart number and location. All vehicles in the bike path area should be 
utilizing the dirt shoulder only. If any vehicles are seen on the red brick road or the bike path, then 
forward the above information to the Chief via email and “cc” the sergeants. Please contact a 
supervisor with any questions.  
 
 


